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Canada: Employment Back in Positive Territory at the End 
of 2019
HIGHLIGHTS

ff After retreating for two months, the labour market recovered 
in December, adding 35,200 jobs.

ff The unemployment rate dropped from 5.9% to 5.6%.

COMMENTS

December’s rebound in employment seems to indicate that the 
problems in October and November were only a weak spell after 
several months of strong growth. December’s increase puts 
employment back at the level of its trend-cycle.

However, trend-cycle movement is less robust than it was in 
early 2019. Following several months of lively, astonishing 
growth, employment seems to be returning to a more moderate 
pace, which is more consistent with the subdued economic 
growth seen in recent months. With the unemployment rate 
at 5.6%, the labour market’s general situation remains quite 
satisfactory, however.

Slower employment growth could also start having an impact on 
wages. The annual increase in the average hourly wage eased 
in December, sliding to 3.6% from November’s 4.5%. This level 
remains high, and the situation merits close attention in the 
coming months.

IMPLICATIONS

Overall, December’s labour force survey results are reassuring. For 
one thing, the end of the slump seen in October and November 
is good news. For another, the more subdued increase in the 
employment trend and slightly more moderate wage growth 
are helping ease the concern over a potential acceleration in 
inflation.
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GRAPH 1
Employment is back on trend and the unemployment rate is 
similar to where it has been in recent months
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GRAPH 2
The acceleration in wage growth seems to be cooling
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